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OUR SWEET LILY TURNS  3  

THIS MONTH! WE ARE GRATEFUL 

FOR THE JOY SHE BRINGS TO OUR HOME! 

 June 2023 

Blessed be the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, which according to his 

abundant mercy hath begotten us again unto a lively hope by the resurrection 

of Jesus Christ from the dead. “I Peter 1:3 

 

   How I love this verse! In a world filled with uncertainty and darkness, 

we have lively hope because of Christ! Because we have hope, we 

continue moving forward. May and June have been busy months here.  

Here are a few of the highlights. In May, we 

had a baby shower for a family that has been 

faithfully coming to church. It was a blessing 

to see our people showing this new family 

love. Please continue praying for the salvation of 

this precious family. (Pictured left). 

    In June we hosted our annual couple’s 

banquet in celebration of our Brazilian 

Valentine´s Day. It was such a blessing! We 

had 6 couples, and my wife and I. 3 unsaved 

spouses also came to the banquet. Please 

pray that God will continue to work in the hearts of those that still need 

salvation. We were encouraged by the great turnout. Our prayer is that 

the Lord will help us to have strong 

marriages and families that will bring 

honor and glory to His name! 

  This month we celebrated 5 years since 

arriving in Nova Mutum! What 5 full 

years of many challenges, but many 

blessings and much growth. We have had 

several reaching out to ask about 

furlough plans. We would love and feel 

the need to go on furlough, but we 

currently don´t have anyone to take over 

for us while we are absent. Will you please 

pray for this need? When God does supply 

this need, we will let you know and look 

forward to personally sharing and 

thanking you for your support 

throughout these wonderful years. We 

are grateful for each one that makes it 

possible for us to continue here. May God bless you richly. 

Trusting and hoping fully in Him, Alex & Jessica Lima  


